Address by his Excellency, Mr Michel FILHOL, Ambassador of France (25 avril 2009)

For many years already, the French Embassy associates itself with the commemorations of the Anzac Day. This ceremony represents our contribution.

For us all, members of the French Diplomatic Mission, it is an honour, a privilege and a duty. 

Anzac Day reminds us all, the first time in history in which along the tragic campaign of Gallipoli, Australian, New Zealand and French forces waged a battle, together, shoulder to shoulder, alongside British forces.

Anzac Day invites us all, to share the memory of the 45000 “diggers” who gave their lives during the “Great War” on French soil. We, French people, know how much we owe them.

Anzac Day provides us with the opportunity to express the feelings of solidarity between the nations having committed troops to Afghanistan where most of our collective security depends on. 

I express my gratitude to you all for attending this ceremony : Chief of Australian Defence Forces, Chairman of the War Memorial, Representatives of Government Authorities, President of the NRSL, Heads and representatives of Diplomatic Missions and you ladies and gentlemen.

At this very moment, in France, the Hon Alan Griffin MP Minister for Veteran Affairs is taking part with his French counterpart Minister Jean-Marie Bockel in the dawn service at Villers-Bretonneux. How could we better share between Australia and France this strong and moving moment of memory and deference to the fallen ?

Lest we forget.

The Ambassador, Michel Filhol.

